B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

MAWSLEY LIAISON FORUM
Meeting held: 15th January 2004

Present:
Bob Littler (Mawsley Villagers' Association) (Chair)


Councillor Michael Harrison (Kettering Borough Council)

Chris Winter (Mawsley Village)

Pat Lake (Local Churches)

Graham Thompson (Broughton Parish Council)

Selwyn Poole (Kettering Borough Council)

Ian White (Kettering Borough Council)

Anne Ireson (Kettering Borough Council)
Also Present:
Gordon Smart

03.MLF.45
APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Cathy Martin and Clare Keating (Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association), Richard and Wendy Turner (Badger Watch), Sarah Lister (Northamptonshire County Council), Glen Somerville and Stuart Randle (Mawsley Villagers' Association)

03.MLF.46
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 29th October be approved and signed by the Chair.

03.MLF.47
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


Welcome Packs


It was reported that villagers were now receiving an updated welcome pack within a few days of moving into their homes.


The Forum was advised that 400 ring binders, complete with plastic pockets, would cost approximately £500 and that this cost could not be legitimately paid from the Community Fund.

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
a sample welcome pack be brought to the next meeting of the Forum;


(ii)
an annotated version of the welcome pack be included in the village website; and


(iii)
a questionnaire be devised by the Villagers' Association to assess the adequacy of the pack.


Village Map


Officers of the Borough Council were thanked for their help in supplying suitable large-scale copies of the village map.  It was noted that the mapping exercise was ongoing in consultation with Northamptonshire County Council.


Pond


It was reported that the Wildlife Trust could assist with the design and maintenance aspects relating to the siting of a second Pond in the village.  They would also give advice on educational opportunities.  Funding could be available from the CPRE and ACRE, but the advice of the Environment Agency on the location would need to be sought.


Street Lighting


Lighting at the entrance to the village was still very poor and an accident had recently occurred, which may have been due to poor lighting.

RESOLVED
that the advice of the County Council Road Safety team be sought.

Royal Mail


It was noted that details of the proposed additional post box were still awaited.


Street Naming and Numbering


It was noted that Alan Molcher was the Building Control Officer responsible for street naming and numbering at Mawsley.


Cransley Parish Council had previously agreed that the Mawsley Villagers' Association should choose street names, and that a list of suggestions had previously been submitted to the Council.

RESOLVED
that a meeting be set up between Alan Molcher, Selwyn Poole and Bob Littler to discuss street naming and numbering in Mawsley.

03.MLF.48
PROGRESS REPORT

It was estimated that approximately 334 houses were now occupied with a village population of 825-850.  The next trigger point for the Community Fund payment was 369 occupations and it was noted that an invoice would be sent shortly.

03.MLF.49
DEMOCRATIC REPRESENTATION FOR MAWSLEY


A report was submitted which updated members in respect of the current situation regarding the creation of a Parish of Mawsley and the establishment of a Parish Council.  The report was further updated at the meeting.


It was noted that the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) had changed its original recommendations in view of responses received during the consultation period, and that the recommendations had therefore been modified in favour of Option C.


A map showing the revised recommendation was circulated at the meeting.  The map included realignment of the village boundary in the original Option C to follow a field boundary rather than a footpath.


The Forum was advised that consultation on the revised recommendation was now underway. Kettering Borough Council would be asked to reconsider its original recommendation at a meeting to be held on 29th January 2004, taking into account the outcome of the consultation.


It was noted that, although the ODPM was confident that the Order could be progressed in time for 1st April 2004, there was a chance that the creation of the parish could be delayed until 1st April 2005.  The Forum was assured that, following the Council meeting, the draft recommendations would be forwarded to the ODPM the following day.

RESOLVED
that the Mawsley Liaison Forum recommend to Kettering Borough Council that Parish Boundary Option C be recommended to the ODPM.

03.MLF.50
SCHOOL


An update on progress was given by the Chair.


It was noted that it was expected that the school would produce a traffic management plan before the school opened in September 2004.

03.MLF.51
COMMUNITY FUND


It was reported that, at its meeting on 10th December 2003, the Executive Committee had decided that a payment equivalent to the amount of interest accrued should be paid into the Community Fund.  Verbal confirmation had been received that this would be retrospective.  It was noted that the payment would amount to approximately £2,000.


Discussion was held on the following issues.

· the transfer of responsibility for the fund to local people

· the status of the Mawsley Management Committee

· the need for the Borough Council to ensure that it is not in breach of contractual obligations

· there may be a need to change the Articles of Association if the structure of the Mawsley Management Committee is changed to make it more amenable to transferring its responsibility

· the Section 106 Agreement was specific on the use of the Community fund to maintain the Community Building; therefore ownership of the fund should fall on the owners of the building

· the need for charitable status to be sought for the future owners of the fund


RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
a report be drafted by the Chair of the Forum and submitted to the Executive Committee of Kettering Borough Council regarding future management of the fund.

03.MLF.52
PLAY AREA


It was reported that the play area was now in the planning stage and that it may need to be considered by a Planning Committee rather than be determined under delegated powers.


Discussion was held on the possible location of a second play area for older children and it was noted that negotiations were ongoing in respect of an area of land on the proposed playing field.

03.MLF.53
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Site Issues


It was noted that the following items were outstanding and were yet to be satisfactorily resolved.

· Street Lighting

· Pavements

· Kerbs

· Maintenance of hedges

It was noted that responsibility for the above items lay with the developers, but that the Borough Council was responsible for ensuring that they were done.  It was felt that this role was pivotal and that the Villagers Association should continue to ensure that problems and other matters were addressed promptly.

The Forum was advised that Selwyn Poole had spoken to the site manager on the street lighting issues with a view to identifying problem areas in the future.

03.MLF.54
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next two meetings of the Forum would take place on 24th March and 20th May 2004.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and finished at 8.15 pm)

Signed …………………………….

Chair

AI

Mawsley Liaison Forum No. 1
15.1.04


